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On May 8, 2023, Ambassador Nishimaki received a courtesy call from His Worship Darius 

Shaalukeni, Mayor of Helao Nafidi Town Council in Ohangwena Region. Also present during the 

visit were Mrs. Inge Ipinge, CEO and Mr. Elinafye Haimbili, Manager of the Infrastructure 

Department of Helao Nafidi Town. 

Ambassador Nishimaki explained Japan's past support to Namibia, and His Worship Shaalukeni 

and Mrs. Ipinge expressed their appreciation for Japan's assistance, especially in the education and 

agriculture sectors, and expressed their desire to continue to promote cooperative relations with 

the Japanese government. 

 

 

 

 

   

 


